
Letter from the director
B Y  K R I S T I N  R E A D

Warren HEZ was invited to make a bold prediction for the
 New Year as part of a segment that appeared in East Bay Life,
January 3-4, 2024. With your partnership this will come true!

“In 2024, Warren Health Equity Zone’s Health and Wellness
Goals will Hit Close to Home!

We will support community engagement efforts that equip
neighbors to meet the challenges of rising waters and
empower them to drive changes from Market to Metacom.
Advocates and groups who would not typically collaborate,
will have new resources for learning and working together, as
they shape a vision for safe and affordable housing for all.
And as a community, we’ll shine a spotlight on neighborhoods
with unequal access to nutritious food, reliable high-speed
internet, after school options and transportation.” 

How will this get done?! Members of the Health, Equity &
Nutrition Work Group and the Safety & Climate Resilience  
Work Group are pooling their energy, experience and interest
to develop actions and activities which will improve
conditions that add to stress and lead to poor health outcomes. 

To share a suggestion, attend a meeting or sign up for a work
group, please contact us by emailing warrenhez@ebcap.org.
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https://linktr.ee/warrenhez

To learn more about the

warren hez, please scan the QR

code below or visit our Link

Tree at the link below.

https://linktr.ee/warrenhez


HEZfyiSTAFF SPOTLIGHT!

Elsa Schloemer
Project Coordinator for
Warren and Bristol HEZs

Established in July 2021, the Warren HEZ partners with
residents to identify and act on issues that impact
community health and wellness for all who live, work,
and learn in our Town. 

In 2024, the Warren HEZ collaborative is focusing on
activities and systems change- to support teens and
young adults, improve resiliency in the face of climate
change and make clear the intersections of health and
housing affordability.
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WARREN HEZ, HOW IT BEGAN AND

WHERE IT’S GOING

Elsa started her journey as a public health student
at Roger Williams University, where she interned
for the East Providence Health Equity Zone under
EBCAP. She assisted the family navigator with data
collection, programs, and outreach for families in
2020. And post-graduation, she became a Family
Advocate for EBCAP’s senior services! Elsa worked
to connect seniors to health care, adult day, home
care, and other public health resources in the
Bristol and surrounding East Bay area. 

In 2022, Elsa joined the Warren HEZ as its  first
staff person, where she plans events, collects data,
and creates programs for HEZ in both towns. Elsa
loves meeting community members of all different
backgrounds and world views and connecting them
to the help they need and learning from their
experiences. 

URI’s SNAP Ed has Recipes for

Healthy Eating and Money Saving!

Cook quick, healthy, affordable, and  
nutritious meals that stretch your SNAP

dollars! Visit the link below to browse these
fun and easy-to-learn recipes, receitas y

recetas! 
https://web.uri.edu/community-

nutrition/recipes/
Spanish & Portuguese available.

 

The Affordable Connectivity Program (ACP)
internet program will end in April 2024.
Households currently receiving a monthly
ACP benefit should get notices from their
internet providers about the end of the ACP
benefit. Contact your internet company for
questions about how the end of the ACP will
affect your monthly bill and to ask about
options.

East Bay Community Action Program
(EBCAP) has free Early Childhood Learning
Programs. Great for parents and babies,
toddlers, and preschoolers! We have spaces
open now in these nationally recognized
programs. 

Healthy Families America (Early Family
Visiting) 
Head Start and Early Head Start 
Baby Steps
Parents as Teachers

To learn more about EBCAP’s Head Start
early childhood education programs, please
scan the QR code!

Affordable connectivity

program is ending, plan now!

learn about free early

childhood learning programs



The Safety, Resilience and Climate Working Group formed in the

spring of 2023 after residents and stakeholders completed a Climate

Anxiety Workshop. Building on the ways that we all take care of

each other, the group agreed to continue meeting, learning and

raising up resident voices. Here two ways to take action: 

CODE RED - Stay informed about emergencies! Text the word

‘WarrenRI’ to 99411 and enroll in the Town of Warren’s

emergency alert program. This system is managed by the

WVFD and keeps residents informed about dangers such as

flooding, outages, fires and missing persons!
1.

Door Knocking in Market Street : Volunteers from the

workgroup are knocking on doors in this neighborhood that

deals with frequent flooding, to ask how residents want to get

involved and invite them to a monthly meeting. This year, we

have had lengthy conversations with 17 individuals and

distributed 60 flyers. We hope to see you at your door soon! 

Want to join our Safety, Resilience and Climate Working Group?

Please contact us by emailing warrenhez@ebcap.org
 

Family gatherings

and youth events

happening in town
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cONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING? STAY

INFORMED, SHARE YOUR CONCERNS, JOIN US!

High School  Career FairHigh School  Career Fair     withwith
East  Bay Chamber of  CommerceEast  Bay Chamber of  Commerce
Highlander Charter SchoolHighlander Charter School
360 Market St .  Warren,  RI360 Market St .  Warren,  RI   
Thursday,  March 21st  4:30pm-Thursday,  March 21st  4:30pm-
6:30pm.6:30pm.
This event is  open to students.This  event is  open to students.

Week of the Young ChildWeek of  the Young Child
Celebration!Celebration!
La Piñata Mexican Gri l lLa Piñata Mexican Gri l l   
520 Main St .  Warren,  RI520 Main St .  Warren,  RI   
Saturday,  Apri l  13thSaturday,  Apri l  13th   
10am-1pm10am-1pm
This event is  open to the publicThis  event is  open to the public
but especial ly famil ies  withbut especial ly famil ies  with
young children.young children.

New Housing Policies: No More Application 
Fees & End to Lead Hazard Exemptions

After identifying housing as its top priority this past year,
Rhode Island’s 2023 General Assembly passed 

legislation starting in January 2024. 

These new laws include: 

Landlords can no longer charge application fees for
prospective tenants.

Tenants can now use their own credit reports and state
issued background checks for landlords that require them-
as long as they are within the past 90 days of applying.

The exemption for owner-occupied 2/3 unit dwellings
from the lead hazard mitigation law has ended.                   
All Landlords with property built before 1978 must
register with the Department of Health, and any rental
unit that was built before 1978 will then need to be
certified as safe. 

 

up to $25 More on

your snap card!

According to the RI Department of

Human Services Website, “all SNAP

recipients are automatically enrolled

in the Eat Well, Be Well (EWBW)
program.  The additional benefits, up

to $25 a month, are loaded to the

customer’s EBT card for the future

purchase of qualifying SNAP

products at in-store locations.

Accumulated EWBW rewards are

shown on customers’ grocery

receipts, the HealthyRhode Mobile

app, or through the Customer Portal

(healthyrhode.ri.gov).” 

Participating retailers include: 

Stop & Shop locations in RI

Walmart locations in RI

https://www.providencejournal.com/story/news/politics/state/2023/05/30/advocates-seek-ri-tenant-protections-from-lead-paint-rent-hikes-bias-and-more/70269333007/


FOLLOW US

The Low-Income Heating Assistance Program (LIHEAP) is a
seasonal program, running from October 1, 2023 
to May 1, 2024, and income-eligible households may qualify to
receive a one time per season credit for fuel. 

 For more info or to apply online, please visit:
www.ebcap.org/programs/heating-and-energy/ 
or call 401-437-1000, ext. 6606.
**Ask about opportunities to replace old appliances.
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CONTACT US

Warren Health

Equity Zone

@warrenhez

Kristin Read, Director

Elsa Schloemer, project

Coordinator

Megan conway,

accessing homes

AmeriCorps Member

Ari Samayoa, Community

Health Worker

Danielle deluca,

community health

worker

Brooke Conneally,

Communications

warrenhez@ebcap.org 

401-431-9870, ext. 1635

We are located: 

Mary V. Quirk School

790 Main St., Warren, RI 

mail delivery- free covid-19 tests

Thank You for Reading!

help with heating costs

be a mental health champion

https://www.covid.gov/tools-and-resources/resources/tests

http://www.ebcap.org/programs/heating-and-energy/

